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	The National Assessment of Educational Progress

	
NAEP is the only nationally representative and continuing assessment of what America’s students know and can do.

NAEP began in 1964 with a grant from the Carnegie corporation to set up the Exploratory Committee for the Assessment of Progress in Education.  The first national assessments were conducted in 1969.  Voluntary assessments with individual state samples began in 1990 on a trial basis.  In 2003, the first NCLB mandated NAEP assessments in reading and mathematics were administered.

NAEP results continue to provide valuable information about student performance in America.


	NAEP assessments will be given at the fourth, eight, and twelfth grades this year in reading, mathematics, and science.

Who will take NAEP assessments?  A sample of schools will be selected to represent the state and national population.  Within these schools, a random sample of students from grades 4, 8, and 12 will participate.  Teachers and principals of participating schools will also complete a background survey.  

When will NAEP be administered?  Selected schools will be tested between January 24 and March 4, 2005.  Districts and schools sampled will be notified in early fall 2004 by the Arkansas NAEP State Coordinator. 

What can we expect when we take the assessment? NAEP field staff will be responsible for the administration of the assessment.  Students will spend no more than 90 minutes total time on NAEP.   Each subject includes two parts: a contextual background section of about 20 minutes and a cognitive abilities section of about 50 minutes.  Some students taking the science assessment will have an additional hands-on block.  If only a portion of grade 4 students are selected to participate in NAEP, the school may request to have all grade 4 students (up to 120) participate.

What Should We Know about Participation? As a result of the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001, NAEP Reading and Mathematics assessments will be administered at Grades 4 and 8 every two years.  School districts that receive Title I funds are required to participate in the reading and mathematics assessments.  Under Arkansas Act 1467 of 2003 and Act 35 of the Second Extraordinary Session of the 84th General Assembly, if selected, school participation in NAEP is required.

How can NAEP Assessments Help My School?  Taking NAEP can sharpen test-taking skills and offer practice answering high-quality questions in a low stress environment.  NAEP results provide a national and state-level report card on student performance.  The NAEP website provides an on-line data tool that allows users to analyze data from the assessments.  It also provides access to released items from all NAEP subject areas by grade, content area, and level of difficulty.  Included are student answers, scoring guides, and scorer's comments.  Each subject area includes an assessment framework also accessible through the website.    

For More Information about NAEP or the 2005 assessment:

Contact Susan Gray, NAEP State Coordinator, at the Arkansas Department of Education (501) 682-4252 or sgray@arkedu.k12.ar.us  

or visit the National Center for Education Statistics (NCES) website at

http://nces.ed.gov/nationsreportcard 
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